
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

BEDFORD BOROUGH COUNCIL PROPOSES TO INTRODUCE A BUSES ONLY 
RIGHT TURN FROM GREYFRIARS ONTO BROMHAM ROAD, BEDFORD 

 
Reason for Proposal: 
 
As part of the Town Deal highway improvement works at Greyfriars, Bedford Borough 
Council intends to allow buses only to make a right turn onto Bromham Road from 
Greyfriars. All other vehicles will be prohibited from making a right turn. 
 
Effect of the Order:  
 

1. To introduce a Prohibition of Right Turn, except buses, from Greyfriars 
onto Bromham Road, Bedford. 

 
Further details of the proposed Order, a plan and a statement of reasons for 
proposing to make the Order may be examined during normal office hours at Borough 
Hall, Cauldwell Street, Bedford, MK42 9AP. Documents can also be viewed on our 
website at www.bedford.gov.uk/tro. The details will be placed on deposit until 6 weeks 
after the Order is made or until it is decided not to continue with the proposal. For 
further information, please contact Andrew Prigmore at Bedford Borough Council on 
01234 228341. 
 
Objections and comments should be sent in writing to Highway Consultations, 
Bedford Borough Council, Borough Hall, Cauldwell Street, Bedford, MK42 9AP, or by 
email to highway.consultations@bedford.gov.uk, stating the grounds on which they are 
made by 16th October 2025. 
 
Order Title if made will be: 
 

1. Bedford Borough Council (Bromham Road, Bedford) (Prohibition of Right Turns 
except Buses) Order 20**. 

 
 
DATED: 18th September 2025 
Borough Hall, Cauldwell Street Craig Austin 
Bedford, MK42 9AP Director for Environment 
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